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Monsieur le Président, 

 

Concernant le projet d’article 7, nous avons été ravis de lire dans ce rapport que certains membres ont 

rappelé qu’il importait que la Commission indique clairement aux États si le projet d’article 7 reflétait le 

droit international coutumier existant ou relevait du développement progressif.  

 

Le mandat de la CDI inclut à la fois la codification et le développement progressif du droit international. 

Nous avons déjà mentionné l’année dernière qu’il était essentiel de distinguer aussi clairement que 

possible 



 

- First, as regards the principles governing post-conflict situations and in particular the principle 

relating to remnants of war, Switzerland would see merit if not only the different rights and 

obligations of the former parties to the conflict but also those of other relevant actors would be 

further clarified. Some obligations, for instance regarding the clearance, removal or destruction 

of remnants of war, may also apply to States in general, especially if affected, without 

necessarily having been a party to the conflict itself.  

- Second, possible linkages and overlaps between the different parts of the draft principles may 

be further clarified, notably between those principles applicable in armed conflict and situations 

of occupation but also with regard to those applicable after an armed conflict. The principles 

relating to remedial activities, for example, may not exclusively be relevant after an armed 

conflict but already after the cessation of active hostilities. 

- Third, as regards the future work, we welcome the proposal to further address questions related 

to environmental protection in non-international armed conflicts, in particular if the obligations 

and practices of non-state armed groups are also taken into account. 

- Fourth, we would welcome further consideration of the Special Rapporteur of the relevance of 

human rights from the point of view of environmental protection, and examine whether there 

would be a merit in drafting a general provision related to the human rights obligations of all 

actors. 

- 



 

work as clearly as possible, in particular because the ILC's draft articles enjoy great practical authority 

and are often interpreted as statements of the law by domestic courts. 

 

Draft article 7, as provisionally adopted by the ILC at its sixty-ninth session, holds that immunity ratione 

materiae from the exercise of foreign criminal jurisdiction shall not apply in respect of the crime of 

genocide, crimes against humanity, war crimes, the crime of apartheid, torture, and enforced 

disappearance. We believe that it is of paramount importance that an article on the exceptions to 

functional immunity of State officials from foreign criminal jurisdiction is either solidly based in State 

practice and opinio juris or labelled as a progressive development of the law.  

 

We encourage the Commission to provide stronger evidence that draft article 7 represents customary 

international law or to indicate clearly to which extent it falls within the area of progressive development.  

 

We look forward to the Commission's further work on the subject.  

 

Thank you, Mr Chairman. 

 


